	APPLICATION NO:

	11/00280/LB

	PRE APP ADVICE:

	

	ADDRESS:

	North Arms Inn Wroxton



	PROPOSAL:

	Internal fire precautions work

	ADVICE SOUGHT:

	Conservation



	URBAN DESIGN AND /OR CONSERVATION COMMENT:

	The North Arms Inn is a late C17 house and cottage but has been a public house for a considerable part of it history. The construction of the building comprises ironstone ashlar and coursed ironstone rubble under a steeply pitched thatched roofs with renewed ridge and end chimney stacks.

This proposal has been brought forward by the brewing company in an effort to bring the building up to modern fire regulations. It is my view that not only is this work unnecessary because the building has existed in its current form for a considerable period of time and because of its listed status there is no need to apply all building regulations to the letter because of exemption but that the proposals are extremely detrimental to the historic layout and significance of the listed building.

I therefore recommend refusal as contra to the following policies:

PPS5

Policy HE9.2 

The proposal will cause substantial harm to the significance of the building.

Cherwell Local Plan

Policy C18

The architectural and historical interest of the building is not preserved by this proposal.

 

	RECOMMENDATION:

	Refusal

	OFFICER AND DATE:

	Rose Todd

08 April 2011


